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18
th 

December – the Dialect Team spent a morning entertaining the old 

folks with games and songs at YMCA, Orchard Road.  For that effort, we 
received the joy of the Lord, which was our strength, as we ourselves are 
mostly older folks, the youngest in our team being Lian Khup and Yulia. 
 
Here are some photos to tell the story. 
The team played 2 rounds of games, then 
later served the old folks lunch before 
going up to sing Christmas Carols and 
dialect songs. 

The old folks were 
very appreciative and 
even asked why we 
sang so few songs 
compared to previous 
years.  Doesn’t that 
make your day? 
 

Martin Cheah 

  


